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Main Street Board Meeting – May 11, 2020                                          



   M I N U T E S 
Call to Order:  The regular meeting was called to order was by Kelly Bar, Main Street Chairman, at 9:38 AM
Attendance Report:  Board members present were Madison Trotter, Estel Powell, Kelly Barr, Sharon Respess, and Meagan Crawford.  City representatives included Interim Main Street Director, Jennifer Price.
Absent from the meeting were Leanne Griffin (out of town) and Morgan Davis (sick).
Approval of Minutes:  A motion to approve April meeting minutes was made by Madison Trotter. Seconded by Megan Crawford. 
Old Business:  
Main Street Training 101- Due by September but Interim Main Street Director Jennifer Price would prefer us to do this as soon as possible.
Old Fire Station Property- Interim Main Street Director Jennifer Price requests that all board members send in their ideas.  Sharon Respess suggested putting in a raised bed community garden in that lot.
District Boundaries- Madison motioned to include new boundaries in the district and Chairman Kelly Bar seconded the motion.  Main Street Boundaries are now set and can be approved with bylaws next month.

Mission and Vision- Interim Main Street Director Jennifer Price requests for board members to read them, look over them, and email suggestions as soon as possible.  This is something we were to create with Joel Cordle, of Georgia Downtowns during annual retreat.    

Bylaws- Updates and Revisions- Hahira City Attorney went back and added a section on membership. Interim Main Street Director Jennifer Price asked the board how we felt on becoming a 501C3, a Non-Profit, to which the board agreed we wanted to be our own entity.  Interim Main Street Director Jennifer Price requests we look over the amended sections for any additional changes.  The board has until December to vote on the bylaws, but this is something Jennifer would like in place before the annual retreat which is (TBD)  
New Business:  
Bee City USA- Interim Main Street Director Jennifer Price informed the board that we have an opportunity to become Bee City certified by filling out an application and taking a resolution before Mayor/Council for approval.  This is done by planting different vegetation and flowers to help bees pollinate.  We could reach out to local nurseries for suggestions or there are members of the community that would help us pick the specific grass, plants, and vegetation needed to bring in pollinators.  Megan Crawford agreed to lead this project.  
Independence Day Celebration Ideas- Due to social distancing and multiple communities and cities cancelling their Independence Day Celebrations and Firework displays, the board agreed it would be in the best interest to cancel ours as well.  The board felt that it would bring in many people from the surrounding areas and it would make it impossible to keep social distancing guidelines.  If possible, the City of Hahira will buy the fireworks and keep them for other possible celebrations.  Jennifer agreed to share this information with Mayor/Council.  The board brought up the idea of a New Years Eve Celebration to ring in 2021 with the fireworks purchased by the City of Hahira.  In lieu of a celebration, Interim Director Jennifer Price suggested doing a graffiti wall bringing the arts downtown and  that members of the community can add to and take pictures of.  Then those pictures can be posted to social media using a very specific hashtag (#) to bring awareness to our community and share in the fun. 

Third Thursday- May-August- In years past the merchants of Hahira would have the community come together to shop their stores on the Third Thursday of every month.  Through the years it became more of a community event and less of an event to purchase from small businesses.  The board thought this event would be great to bring back to the community but in the Fall months of September-December.  Many ideas were shared such as bringing in media for social media to bring awareness to the event.  Another idea was doing historical tours of Hahira for the event or even having a fashion show with the local boutiques at the Train Depot. Due to moving Third Thursday to the fall, Megan Crawford asked what we could do for the children and families during the summer.  She suggested a scavenger hunt and Chairman Kelly Barr suggested that if she were to lead this event that she would sponsor in addition to other small businesses locally to fund the local scavenger hunt.
Hahira Historic Tours- Chairman Kelly Barr suggested that in order for Historic Tours to be up and running and lead by Megan Crawford we should look to small businesses to sponsor it such as Sharon Respess with Sew Blessed. The walking tour would take you through the City of Hahira giving you historical facts.  Board agreed to keep it less spooky so all citizens can do the tour.  Chairman Kelly Barr also suggested a small ticket price that will double as a coupon for places like The Slice owned by board member Estel Powell.   
Main Street Update:  
Updates of events and cancellations:

Famers Markets had a very successful first Saturday on 5/9.  Farmers Market will continue to be hosted. 
Phase II Construction:  

Phase II Construction at the Depot is on schedule and still set to be completed around the middle of June.  

Annual Retreat/Training with Georgia Downtown:

Due to COVID-19 this event has been cancelled.  They will revisit the annual retreat towards the end of June, beginning of July for reschedule.

Main Street Contest:

We did not make it through semi-finals.

Grills Grant-“Back To Business” Project:

Interim Main Street Director Jennifer Price has submitted for a grant of $10,000 for the City of Hahira.
Other: 
 The meeting was opened for questions and suggestions.  Chairman Kelly Barr brought up bringing food trucks back to Hahira.  The board felt this would be a positive experience for the community as well as bring in business for multiple other small businesses in the City.
Next Meeting: Our next meeting is scheduled for June 9th, 2020 at 9:30 at the Train Depot. 
Adjourn: Madison Trotter made a motion to adjourn at 10:45 AM.  Megan Crawford seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.

Submitted by, 

Jennifer Price

